## Council Meeting May 8, 2023

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Monday, May 8, 2023 at 6:00pm at Maysville City Hall pursuant to Missouri Sunshine Law 60.021.

Mayor Robert Walser called the meeting to order with the following board members present: Amy Justus, Peggy Harwood, Tyler Zimmerman and Clint Sollars.

Also present were: Pat Fisher-Johnson, Michele Allwood, Cathy Rhoad, Ralph Cochran, TH Bosler and Jennifer Justus.

Mayor Walser led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Alderman Zimmerman made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda, minutes from the April 24, 2023 meeting and approval of the following checks: Water # 6291-6303, Wastewater #3168-3174, Street #4082-4088, General #21429-21441, SW#1572, PK #1193 and Payroll #9874-9897. Seconded by Alderman Harwood. Motion carried.

Alderman Sollars made a motion to enter into closed session to discuss personnel issues pursuant to the Missouri Sunshine Law 60.021 (3). Seconded by Alderman Zimmerman. Roll call vote: Zimmerman – yes, Harwood – yes, Justus – yes and Sollars – yes. Motion carried.

Alderman Justus made a motion to go into open session. Seconded by Alderman Sollars. Roll call vote: Sollars – yes, Justus – yes, Harwood – yes, and Zimmerman – yes. Motion carried.

After discussion, Alderman Justus made a motion to terminate the employment of Tyler Zieber. Seconded by Sollars. Motion carried.

There was discussion about hiring some high school students for summer help. Alderman Zimmerman will talk with the students.

The board talked with Cathy about her dog pen.

Jennifer reported she is still working on residents that do not have dog tags and feels she should have enough tags left until time to order new ones.

Jennifer also will remind residents it is time to get the mowers out and make sure to mow to the road.

Jennifer stated she has court scheduled for next month she was asked to see if the attorney's fees can be recovered.

Michele reported the panel on the lift station on Elm Street has been fixed. The raw water pump has been fixed and a new breaker has been ordered for the pump house. Michele also reported the rails are in on the North Sloan lift station. Roy has also shown Ralph how to clean panels on the lift station and will do that monthly to cut down on the grease they collect. Michele reported the West Kennedy lift station needs the pump pulled, worked on and cleaned. Roy is going to assist with pulling it when he can.

Michele has asked that if residents are filling their pools to let the office know 24 hours in advance.

Ralph has been removing residents old water meters in the basement and installing jumpers and will read meters next week.

New tires for the front of the water truck were approved.

Ralph stated he would be willing to come in on weekends if he is not busy and start fixing the fence at the lagoons. He said he would use the comp time up this winter when they have less to do.

The mayor stated he and the clerks have received phone calls from an individual upset with the brick streets around the square.

There was discussion about installing a tube at the lake behind the ball field and the gates at the lake need to be locked to keep unauthorized vehicles out.

The board opened the concrete bids for the shelter house at Barlett Park. Alderman Zimmerman made a motion to accept the lowest bid from Travis LeMunyon for \$7,800.00. Seconded by Alderman Harwood. Motion carried.

The board set the following budget workshop date: May 25<sup>th</sup> and June 1<sup>st</sup> at 6:00 pm. The Board will do employee reviews at their next meeting on May 22<sup>nd</sup>.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:42 pm.

The next meeting will be May 22, 2023 at 6:00 pm.

Attest:

City Clerk (丿

Date

Mayor